
CITY OF CASEVILLE 

PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 

October 13, 2021     4:00 p.m. 
 

 

The Meeting was called to order by Dave Havrilla at 4:00 p.m. at the Caseville City Hall. 

Members present:  Dave Havrilla, Charlotte Ignash, Teresa Calkins, Joanne Vander Meulen, Jerald 
Ignash and Jamie Learman. 
 

Also present:  Dena Withey, Secretary  
 

MOTION was made by C. Ignash and second by Calkins to approve the minutes of the April 29, 
2021 meeting, all ayes, motion carried 
 

Business at Hand 
Learman explained why the meeting was called.  A letter was submitted in regards to having a 
Tattoo Parlor in town and a request was made to have the Tattoo Ordinance reviewed and 
updated.   The members discussed how the current ordinance is written and ideas on how to 
update it to current times.   Stating curtain parts of the ordinance, like the distance from 
residential, signage and inputting new language (Body Art etc.) needed to be updated.   
 

Public Comments 
Chuck Kloka stated that Tattoo’s have changed over the years.  All ages are getting body art and 
it is not associated with the same image as in the past.  He is looking to bring new businesses to 
town other than another gift shop or restaurant.  
Kevin Kloka stated he understands why the old ordinance had 600 ft distance from residential, 
but feels tattoo parlors have come a long way and are not seen as a problem anymore. 
Robert Scott introduced himself as the gentleman who wishes to open a Tattoo Parlor in town. 
He invited members to visit his location where he wishes to have his business. 
 

Member Comments 
Havrilla read the description of Tattoos from the ordinance. 
J. Ignash didn’t see a problem with a Tattoo Parlor in town.  He didn’t think there needed to be a 
setback from residential. 
C. Ignash felt that tattoos and Tattoo Parlors were different today then when the ordinance was 
written.  She agreed that the entire Chapter 1287 needed to be reviewed and updated.  
 

MOTION was made by C. Ignash and second by Calkins to set a meeting date of October 27, 2021 
at 4:00pm to review and update Chapter 1287 and to set a Public Hearing date of November 10, 
2021 at 4:00pm for public input, all ayes, motion carried 
 

Other Business – None 
 

MOTION was made by C. Ignash and second by J. Ignash to adjourn the meeting at 4:30 pm., all 
ayes, motion carried 

 

Dena Withey, Secretary                          


